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Reply to: Leah Smith 
Telephone: 01953 424455 
Date: 4 February  2025 
 
Dear Member of Public, 

 

RE: Freedom of Information Request FOI/OPCCN/247 

 
I am writing in connection with your email dated 7 January 2025, in which you requested the 
following information:  
 

“I would like to request the following information: 

1) Are you using any adapted or neurodivergence-friendly practical 
tools/resources/assets/materials for neurodivergent individuals who are likely to 
come into contact with the Criminal Justice System (CJS). 
- Of the above, what is the intended audience for each adapted 

tool/resource/asset/material (e.g. directly for neurodivergent young adults 
(up to 25 years), directly for neurodivergent adults (25 years+), carers, 
parents, peers, professionals)?  

- Do you have separate practical tools/resources/assets/materials for victims 
and perpetrators? 

2) What are these practical tools/resources/assets/materials called and are they 
publicly available? 

3) How long have you been using these tools/resources/assets/materials within 
your service/PCC area? 

4) If you are not using any adapted practical tools/resources/assets/materials, do 
you intend on implementing any in the future? If so – please provide details if 
you can. 

5) Please provide copies and/or links to any available 
tools/resources/assets/materials that you are using.” 

 
I have reviewed our records and can advise the following:  

 
No information is held within the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Norfolk, 
as we do not hold information regarding any practical tools/resources/assets/materials that 
are used by our commissioned services within the parameters of this FOI request. 
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Yours sincerely 

 
J. Stone 

 
Head of Performance and Scrutiny 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Norfolk 
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Internal Review   
 

If you think we have not supplied information in accordance with Section 1 (the General 
Right of Access) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, or you are dissatisfied with the 
way in which your request has been handled, then you should write within 40 days of the 
date of the response to: 
 

Mark Stokes 
Chief Executive 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Norfolk 
Building 7 
Falconers Chase 

Wymondham 
Norfolk 

NR18 0WW 
 
Telephone:  01953 424455 

Email:  opccn@norfolk.police.uk 
 

If you are dissatisfied in any way with our response or the way we have handled your 
request, you can contact us by phone, email or in writing. We may, in the first instance, try 
and resolve your complaint informally. However, at any stage you can request, or we may 
decide to treat your complaint formally under our internal review process.  
 

An internal review is conducted by the Chief Executive who will review the request and 
response, taking account of your complaint(s), and will respond in writing as soon as 
possible. The Information Commissioner’s Office recommends that a response should be 
made in 20 working days. If we are unable to respond in this timeframe, we will inform you 
and provide a date by which you should expect to receive our response.  
 
If, after the internal review, you remain dissatisfied then you can complain to the 
Information Commissioner's Office, the government regulator for the Freedom of 
Information Act. Details of how to contact the Information Commissioner's Office can be 
found at www.ico.org.uk 
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